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Harlaw Academy Parent Council
Minutes
Thursday 12th November 2015

Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), Liz Robertson,  Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Catherine Barrett, (Head Girl), Keir Lynch (Head Boy), Ian Rodger, Catriona Allan, Mary Michie, Cllr Alan Donnelly, Sarah Pascarella, Oluwayemisi Koshoedo.
Apologies
Maureen Pelley (Vice Chair), Jane Kilvington, Angela Taylor, Carol Bremner, Wilma Watson, Jacqui Lang, Murdo Maclean, James Kiddie, Pam Larson

2.Minutes of last Parent Council meeting on 3rd September 2015 (AGM)
Carol Eddie has contacted parent council members to ask if they still want to be included as members.  Marianne Wamser, Anne Inglis and Sandra Smith-Carr have all left the school.  Wilma Watson feels unable to be a member at this time but will still attend meetings when possible.  

There is now a PC sign up for updates on the school website, though no-one has sent a request as yet.  A number of people submitted their emails via the sign up sheets given out by the school. Their names have been added to the distribution list.
Carol Eddie has sent Amazon vouchers as a thank you gift to Jack and Katie for their help as Head Boy and Girl.
 
3.School Report
Head Teachers Report
Acknowledgement of events at Cults Academy – Harlaw made contact with school and sent a card, thanks was given for our support.  Harlaw has also offered support to pupils, if required.  School will respond to findings when available and school will act on any information as and when required.  Assemblies took place for all years and year heads followed this up with pupil talks on safety in and out of school.
Staffing – English, quick advert went in and two people applied, one for fixed term post and one full-time post, one teacher will be starting imminently as no notice period required, other teacher joining in January.  The school has also managed to secure the services of a Modern Languages teacher.  This was made possible, in part, as a result of support in finding accommodation the council now offers to key workers.

Building – Proof of concept ICT pilot at Harlaw, all pupil computers now on modern system, specifications have been upgraded and teachers computers now to be upgraded.  Old system can now be ceased as back-up now held at Marischal College. This programme will now be rolled out to all schools in the Aberdeen area.
Roof work expected to be carried out in the springtime and glass corridor work to be carried out over the next school year.
Successes and opportunities – Grim Tales, lots of Harlaw pupils have had their work published in this Young Writers Club book. Safe Drive, S5 & 6 pupils took part in this nationwide road safety campaign, pupils found the event very informative.  World record, worldwide lesson, 5000 pupils worldwide took park in a singular lesson at the same time to gain entry in to the Guinness World Records Book, 110 Harlaw pupils taking part in the main hall.  Inter-school competitions – Lots of sport competitions taking place in Harlaw with dodgeball and netball both being played competitively at school this week.
Health & Wellbeing – Pupils from associated schools to have their first visit to Harlaw Academy as part of their transition from primary to secondary school
School Improvement – Harlaw part of school based validated self-evaluation, this process has been adapted by Mr Innes to allow a school based evaluation, this entails management team visiting certain departments for evaluation, Expressive Arts were visited recently and the team spoke to the children about the learning practices, children were very keen to speak about their experiences.  Technology and Science departments will be evaluated later this year, with three more departments to follow next year..
How good is our school version 4 comes into play in January, this raises the bar for schools and communities in terms of education.  It is likely that inspectors will look at the whole ASG area in the future, nursery, primary, secondary with a view to finding out what your complete education in this area is likely to be from start to finish.
Visitors – Regensberg pupils had a great time visiting us, trips to Fraserburgh, Town House and the chip shop were a highlight.  Catriona Allan asked that thanks were passed onto Mrs Gray for her help with the children on the Fraserburgh visit.
Chief Executive coming to visit to familiarise herself with the school and to talk about areas we are doing well in and other areas we may need to look at
Teachers as learners -  In-service plans, all teachers from Harlaw ASG getting together on in-service day, discussions taking place on getting it right for every child, restorative approaches, co-operative learning and authority groups.
Working with our wider community – Leaflets to go out to parents regarding heightened expectations, various topics, lunchtime clubs, anti-bullying, age appropriate activities / games, curriculum choices for new parents i.e learner journey. Parent council can think about this and it can be discussed in more detail at next meeting. (ALL)
Skills Development – My world of work is a programme from Skills Development Scotland, which offers careers information, advice and resources for an individual at any stage of their education or working life.
Champions in Schools – Winning Scotland Foundation has top athletes visiting schools across the country, enabling them to inspire and encourage young people to fulfill their potential, succeeding through hard work and sustained effort, learning from mistakes, viewing failure and opportunities to learn and the importance of setting goals.  Harlaw have a medal winning cyclist coming in to speak to various children throughout the school with a view to inspiring children to succeed. Three sessions will take place with two groups, one from pupils involved in sports and another group from 3rd year.  The first talk is about the athlete’s journey and achievements, the second talk, in 8 weeks, will be the children talking about their achievements and goals and how they have been coping with their own personal journeys.  The third visit, around the end of summer term, will be a showcase of their achievements during the 16 week journey.  The main goal is to try and start culture of high achievement in the school for all pupils no matter what they are good at.


Head Girl / Boy report
Senior Prefects now buddying new and younger pupils around school, to the library, at break times and after school groups, guidance teachers have been instrumental in pairing younger children with more senior pupils.  More pupil’s now taking part in lunchtime activities and it is hoped to form some new lunchtime groups in the new year.  P.E. Department holding a house point competition for extra-curricular participants.
Fright Night a great success, P.T.A. drama pupils and school volunteers took groups of participants around the school in the dark with various scary things happening in different areas.
Forest walk was great success, weather was kind and lots of children dressed up to walk the course.
Christmas Jumper Day to take place last week of school term, donations to be collected towards raising funds for school defibrillator.
Keir Lynch spoke to Mark Payne, Adventure Aberdeen who is building a portfolio of wider achievements to be introduced into schools, Mark is going to produce booklet of best practice and include Keir’s first-aid training, it is hoped this will be rolled out to all schools.
Football teams doing well in school competitions, travel may be an issue if they progress further as matches to take place quite a distance away from school, this will be looked into if the teams successfully reach the next round of competition.
Prefect rota changes being made every few months to allow variety, this involves lots of work but is a worthwhile exercise. At least 25 names have been forwarded for helping with S1 & S2 parents evenings, providing assistance helping parents find their way around school and providing teas and coffees.
Mr Whyte is now Principal Teacher for Wider Achievement, this is a new post and this will help with awards, it is hoped most children will receive an award for something they have achieved at school , Mr Whyte will attend next meeting to explain his new role.  Duke of Edinburgh and Harlaw Defender volunteering to be included in awards.  Staff who help with extra-curricular activities also to be thanked at awards ceremony.

4.Chairman’s Report
Attended excellent curriculum evening on 09/09/15 where there were reports from heads of English, Maths and Science and also from a parent’s perspective.  Very informative, could have been better attended.  There will be a senior phase Parent and Young Person event on 18/11/15 from 7-9pm, this event is organised by Aberdeen City Council.  
Mr Innes and I have discussed staffing, the school is making a huge effort to remain fully staffed but there are shortages of teachers in some areas, mainly English and Physics.  Some teachers are going back to teaching English after some time away from the subject and we would hope that pupils and parents will support them.  Harlaw Academy is offering staff opportunities for continued development.
Leaflet / flyers to parents, topics to be discussed by parent council.
Toilets should now be kept open all day so keys will no longer be required.
I would like to draw attention to Mr Innes’ blog on the school website, which is now being updated regularly.

5.Treasurer’s Report
							Debits		Credits		Balance
Balance as at 12/11/15 held in TSB bank a/c						£   48.27
Proposed spending 2015/16
Clerk Payments	x 3					£   180.00	

Total							£    180.00	Balance	(£  131.73)


Book token payment for former head boy/girl £100 to be included
Mr Innes to ask Donna Cuthill when next payment due in (DI)

6. Future AGM Timing
Year end 31/3 and not July,  AGM therefore to be changed to April for accounting purposes.

7. PTA Report

Outdoor Space Project
We have set our first meeting to kick off the outdoor space project which, if successful, will make a huge difference to pupils.  There's quite a bit of space round the back of the school which could be developed to make some really useful places for pupils to enjoy sports or quite space/seating areas to have lunch etc.  We can do so much with the space with the main issue being budget and how much we can raise through fundraising efforts and through grants and donations.  We'll need lots of parent and pupil support in many ways so please consider coming along to the kick off meeting onTuesday 10th November at 3.30pm to learn more.  If you can't attend the meeting but want to know more then please email me.

Quiz Night
This is a fun family night which is being held on Friday 20th November at the school.  Tickets are available through this email address or through our Facebook page.  This is a great night and lots of fun so get your ticket orders in to avoid missing out.

Rock Challenge
Harlaw is for the second year running entering a team into the major competition which is Rock Challenge.  Rock Challenge® UK is part of the Global Rock Challenge™ and is the main activity of the Be Your Best Foundation which encourages young people to lead healthy lifestyles and to be their best without the need for tobacco, alcohol or other drugs. 

Each school that enters puts on a performance that follows the storyline of one of the foundations topics.  Participation involves everything from planning a theme, directing, choreographing, costume design, lighting, sound, stage direction - the list goes on.  It's pretty much everything involved in putting on a production in a large professional venue - and the pupils absolutely love it!

Our Rock Challenge entry is managed by Dr Yeates who puts in a lot of her time and enthusiasm to make this something that pupils really want to get involved in. However, we really do need support from parents to help make our entry a success.  There are many ways in which you can help out both in the run up and during the event itself.  Here are some examples:

* making costumes
* building\designing set
* creating a soundtrack
* hair & make up

Come along to the information evening at 6pm on Monday 9th November and learn how you can support the Harlaw entry to Rock Challenge!

Annual Ceilidh 
The annual PTA ceilidh is planned for 29th January however, I am still looking for one or two volunteers to manage this event.  Please let me know if you are interested in getting involved.  You can get some information on what's involved from those who managed last years event.  It's a good get together for parents and pupils and something nice to look forward at the end of the long month of January!  We need to get this moving fairly quickly so please get in touch if you can help.  I be really disappointed if we had to cancel this event but without a volunteer or two then that may well happen.



Treasurer
We are still without a Treasurer and things are getting a little bit desperate as we really do need to get someone on board soon.  This role includes signing cheques, managing the accounts and preparing floats needed for events.  The Treasurer reports into the PTA and presents updates on spend vs funds raised.

Fright Night
A few parents arranged the first annual Fright Night at Harlaw last week and I'm happy to report that it was a huge success so will definitely be something we will look to replicate again next year. Pupils went on a scary walk through in the school with senior pupils dressed up as actors to provide some pre Halloween scares!  Since this was the first of it's kind we didn't raise a huge amount of funds as we had to cover costumes and other expenses to set the scene.  Also, we kept the entry price very low.  This proved to be a really well attended night which was so much fun and I'm sure will be even bigger and better next year!

Update on funds spent 
The PTA agreed to support several requests from the school for donations to provide the following:
Emergency home essentials packs
Subscription for Maths Subscription
Contribution towards sponsored walk bus costs
Support for PE team tops
Funding for equipment for new support learning area

 8.Parent Council Meetings
11/02/16, 21/04/16, 02/06/16
9. AOB
FP – Former pupils coffee morning a success, thanks given to school for letting them host event.  Help with tours by senior pupils was much appreciated and it was hoped a similar tours could take place at class reunions.
Memorabilia Group – Now called Memorabilia Section and helpers come along twice a month to catalogue items. Display of FP memorabilia a great success at Doors Open Day.
Mr Innes discussed the possible need for a male toilet to be installed for non school use, the school is used by various groups and special events but has no access to a male toilet for this purpose, Councillor Alan Donnelly noted this and this will be looked at in more detail at a later date (AD)
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